
 

M:\Finance\FC 2014\Memos\11 Nov\2014 Annual Audit Report.docx Page 1 of 3

 

Memorandum 
 

 11.10.14 Finance Committee  

 November 18, 2014 

 Finance Committee: Commissioners Cohen (Chair), Wiener (Vice Chair), Chiu, Farrell, 
Tang and Avalos (Ex Officio) 

 Cynthia Fong – Deputy Director for Finance and Administration 

Tilly Chang – Executive Director

  – Recommend Acceptance of  the Audit Report for the Fiscal Year Ended June 30, 
2014 

The Transportation Authority’s financial records are required to be audited annually by an independent, certified public 
accountant. The annual audit (Audit Report) for the year ended June 30, 2014 was conducted in accordance with generally 
accepted auditing standards by the independent, certified public accounting firm of  Macias, Gini & O’Connell, LLP 
(Macias Gini). Macias Gini is also the auditor for the City and County of  San Francisco. The Transportation Authority 
received all unmodified (also known as a clean opinion/unqualified opinion) audit opinions from Macias Gini, with no 
findings or recommendations for improvements. For the fiscal audit, Macias Gini has issued an opinion, stating that the 
financial statements present fairly, in all material respects, the financial position of  the Transportation Authority.  Since 
more than $500,000 in federal grants was expended during the year, a single audit (compliance audit) was performed on the 
Yerba Buena Island Ramps and Bridge Structures Project, eFleet: Carsharing Electrified Project, Integrated Public Private 
Partnership Travel Demand Management Program, San Francisco Value Pricing and Regulation Study, Treasure Island 
Mobility Management Program, and Congestion Management Agency Planning and Programming funded by the Surface 
Transportation Program. For the single audit, Macias Gini has issued an opinion, stating the Transportation Authority 
complied in all material respects with the compliance requirements that could have a direct and material effect on the 
federal funds audited. The full audit report and a separate report containing other required communications to the Finance 
Committee are attached. We are seeking a recommendation to accept the Audit Report for the fiscal year ended 
June 30, 2014. 

Under its fiscal policy, the Transportation Authority’s financial records are to be audited annually by an 
independent, certified public accounting firm. The audits for the fiscal year ended June 30, 2014 (Audit 
Report) were conducted in accordance with generally accepted auditing standards, the standards 
applicable to financial audits contained in the Government Auditing Standards, issued by the 
Comptroller General of  the United States, and Office of  Management and Budget Circular A-133, 
Audits of  States, Local Governments and Non-Profit Organizations. The Audit Report contains formal 
opinions, or disclaimers thereof, issued by an independent, certified public accounting firm as a result of  
an external audit performed on an agency. An unmodified opinion (also known as a clean 
opinion/unqualified opinion) is the best type of  report an agency may receive from an external audit 
and represents that the agency complied with direct and material regulatory requirements or that the 
agency’s financial condition, position, and operations in all material respects were fairly presented. 

As more than $500,000 in federal expenditures was expended during the fiscal year, the Transportation 
Authority also was subject to the federal single audit compliance requirements. Both the fiscal audit and 
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the single audit were performed by the independent, certified public accounting firm of  Macias, Gini, 
and O’Connell, LLP (Macias Gini). Macias Gini is also the independent auditor for the City and County 
of  San Francisco. 

The Audit Report includes the overall basic financial statements, a management discussion and analysis 
of  the Transportation Authority’s financial performance during that fiscal year, notes and required 
supplemental information, and the results from the single audit of  federal awards. Financial 
performance of  the Transportation Authority is described in the management’s discussion and analysis 
section. This section includes specific financial analysis, budgetary comparison schedules presented for 
major funds, and accompanying notes included as supplementary information for the statements.  

We are pleased to note that Macias Gini issued all unmodified (clean/unqualified) opinions and the 
Transportation Authority received no findings or recommendations for improvements. For the annual 
audit, Macias Gini has issued an opinion, stating that the financial statements present fairly, in all 
material respects, the financial position of  the Transportation Authority. Since more than $500,000 in 
federal grants was expended during the year, a single audit (compliance audit) was performed on the 
Yerba Buena Island Ramps and Bridge Structures Project, eFleet: Carsharing Electrified Project, 
Integrated Public Private Partnership Travel Demand Management Program, San Francisco Value 
Pricing and Regulation Study, Treasure Island Mobility Management Program, and Congestion 
Management Agency Planning and Programming funded by the Surface Transportation Program. For 
the single audit, Macias Gini has issued an opinion, stating that the Transportation Authority complied 
in all material respects with the compliance requirements that could have a direct and material effect on 
the federal funds audited. The full audit report and a separate report regarding other required 
communications to the Finance Committee are attached. 

We are seeking a recommendation to accept the Audit Report for the fiscal year ended June 30, 
2014. 

1. Recommend acceptance of  the Audit Report for the fiscal year ended June 30, 2014. 

2. Recommend acceptance of  the Audit Report for the fiscal year ended June 30, 2014, with 
modifications. 

3. Defer action, pending additional information or further staff  analysis. 

None. This item will be presented at the December 3, 2014 meeting of  the Citizens Advisory 
Committee (CAC). 

There are no financial impacts on the Transportation Authority’s budget from the proposed action. 

Recommend acceptance of  the Audit Report for the fiscal year ended June 30, 2014. 
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Attachments (2): 
1. Audit Report for the Year Ended June 30, 2014 
2. Report to the Finance Committee for the Year Ended June 30, 2014 


































































































































